NFB Kansas Jayhawk Chapter

Meeting Minutes 

Date: January 12, 2013
Call to Order:

Rob Tabor, chapter president, called the meeting to order at 2:06 p.m. 

Introduction of Guests:

There were no guests present.

National Presidential Release by Dr. Marc Maurer:

Release number 413

Chapter President’s Report:

Rob reported on the Amazon demonstration. Tom Page represented Kansas. 
Rob also presented some details on the upcoming Washington Seminar which will be held February 4 through February 7.  Kansas will be represented by 9 members.  
Chapter Vice President’s Report: 
Athena had nothing to report this month.
Approval of Minutes: 
The November minutes were approved.
Chapter Treasurer’s Report: 
Bob reported that our yearend balance is $1,117.44. Our ending balance in 2011 was $948.44. He also reviewed previous years ending balance. Next week Bob will be meeting with Donna Wood to get his name on the state account.  The treasurer’s report was approved as read.
Old Business:

Susan gave a report on our fund-raising and prompted members to be thinking about whether they want to continue to sell nuts this year or try a new fund-raiser.

New Business:

The first order of new business was to form three “teams” Susan Tabor will be the chairman of the development team. Renee Morgan, along with Cheryl Miller will also serve on that team. The development team will primarily concern itself with fundraising options. The membership team will be chaired by Bob Fuller, with Brendy Latare serving on that team. Additionally, Susan Tabor volunteered to help out on the team if necessary. This team will work to develop strategies to increase our membership. The third team is the white cane team. They will be responsible for planning and organizing white cane month. Athena Johnson will chair this team and Brendy Latare will also be a team member.
Chapter goal setting for 2013 was our second order of business, with six targets to be discussed and set. After considerable discussion, the goals were agreed upon as follows:


Membership Goal – Increase membership to 15 on or before October 15.


Fund Raising Goal – raise $1,000.00 by December 31, 2013 

Goal for attendance at the NFB 2013 National Convention – 6

Goal for attendance at the NFB 2013 State Convention – entire membership


Goal for participation in the 2014 Washington Seminar – 6

Community Collaboration Project – we decided to evaluate ideas in March
Miscellaneous: Athena suggested that we, as a chapter, provide Rob and Susan with a stipend to help defray costs for their Washington Seminar expenses. Chikako motioned that we assist them with a stipend of $200.00 each. Ron seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. . 
Renee reported to us about her positive visit to the Colorado Center for the Blind.

Closing Remarks:

Rob instructed that he would like the development committee and the membership committee to meet sometime before our next meeting in February to brainstorm and be prepared to discuss ideas for increased membership and fund raising.

Meeting Adjournment:

Rob adjourned the meeting at 3:51
Date of Next Meeting:

February 16 

2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Cheryl Miller

Jayhawk Chapter Secretary

